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This letter is an addendum to our initial recommendation dated November 15, 2022.
Mr. Sowinski alleges that on June 24, 2022, his 12 family unit located at 8409 W.
Morgan Avenue sustained a significant amount of damage to the basement, allegedly
when Milwaukee Water Works completed a meter exchange. Mr. Sowinski has
presented a damage claim in the amount of $10,791.14, for water turn off, clean up,
labor and building supplies. We reinvestigated this matter and propose a revised
resolution.

Milwaukee Water Works (MWW) reported that their field staff were assigned to
exchange a medium sized meter at the subject property. Approximately one hour after
that exchange, a tenant in the building found water pooling across multiple locations
in the basement and reported water sprayed from the outlet gaskets/flange of the
meter. Building maintenance arrived and shut off the water and called MWW for
assistance.

MWW field staff reported back to the location and found the gaskets had risen from
the flanges. Field staff removed the meter, installed new gaskets, washers and bolts
and ensured that the connection was properly sealed.
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On September 8, 2022, our appraisers inspected the claimant’s property and assessed
the damages up to $12,419.16.

In conclusion, MWW staff failed to follow standard protocols for exchanging a
medium meter. Accordingly, we recommend the claimant’s original amount
requested of $10,791.14 be approved for payment.

Very truly yours,
)

B X =
TEARMAN(SP
City Attorney—

TS/ILW/MG/cdr

1048-2022-1151/ 286748



